
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
         June 2, 2014 

 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, June 2, 2014, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Clay Cole, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council 
Member; Celene Davenport, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  Council Member McElwaney 
was absent. 
 

Also in attendance were: Mr. & Mrs. Michael Lassetter, Earl Amey, Ann Clayton, Joe Bridges and Polly 
Garlington. 
 
Mayor Staley called the regular scheduled meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
 The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the May 5, 2014 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved as written by unanimous 
vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Joe Bridges had several points to bring up about the library restrooms and restrooms for his buildings: 

 Completed everything he can do of what the building inspector had asked.  Still need to get a 
final inspection from the building inspector or town clerk. 

 County sent a letter stating that he could not put a septic on the lot of 98 Main Street. 

 Still working on feasibility study for the library restrooms. 

 Would like in writing what has to be done at the library to use its restroom for the patrons and 
employees of the businesses downtown. 

 
Mayor Staley called for a vote on the use of the library restrooms to see if the Council would consider the 
idea.  Council Member Cole asked if the vote could wait until Council Member McElwaney was in 
attendance since he himself would not be voting.  A motion was not made to vote on the item. 
 
Public Comments –  

 Polly Garlington –  

 There needs to be an understanding with Dollar General about the times that they are 
allowed to work. 

 Council Members are missing to many meetings. 
 Earl Amey –  

 Dollar General workers are there at all hours. 

 Did not receive notice of them working at very early hours of the morning. 
 Celene Davenport 

 The start time to Dollar Generals workers is too early.  The sheriff informed that the 
construction could run for 24hrs a day and nothing can be done by them.  

 Would like to see the town institute some ordinances that would  not allow this to happen 
again at another construction site. 

 A 7am start time is early enough. 
 
 



 

 

Polling of the Council – 
 Clay Cole – n/a 
 Celene Davenport –  

 A neighbor complained about trash in her yard from the Dollar General work site. 

 The port a potty is too close to the neighbors residence 
 Keith Rhodes – n/a 

 
Clerks Comments – n/a 

 
Mayor’s Minutes – n/a 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_____________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


